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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 



Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte



Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

Date:

February 11, 2015
RE:           
Authorization to Bid Lime Softening Upgrades - Filter Rehab Project


Introduction and Background

On September 27, 2011, the City Commission adopted Ordinance No. 2011-032, which created Section 2-16 of the City Code of Ordinances, and that Section provides that the CRA and all City Departments, Divisions and City Staff, prior to placing an item on a City Commission Agenda for formal City Commission approval for competitive bidding or for waiver of bidding, shall obtain advance City Commission conceptual approval by Resolution of any proposed capital project or capital purchase appropriated in the City Budget approved by the City Commission when bidding would otherwise be required and the Resolution shall also identify all sources of planned funding including appropriations of available cash balances, loans and grants.   

The lime softening bids were broken into three phases in 2012 after the combined bids were found to be too high.  The bids were reconfigured to lead paint removal, accelator repairs and the filter/chlorine system upgrades.  The first two phases were completed in January, 2014. 

The filters need to be repaired and the media replaced.  The media is 18 years old and well past its replacement date.  There are indications of damage in the underdrains as well.  The cost of the filter rehabilitation is estimated at $700,000, including paint, metal repairs, backwash tray repairs, underdrain replacement and mechanical parts.  This is expected as an ongoing maintenance.  The prior repairs have been in place for twice the time expected.  A design/build bid has been prepared.  The filter repairs will complete the lime plant repairs at this time. In lieu of utilizing SRF loan funding, Administration has recommended funds in the estimated amount of $700,000 be appropriated from Water Fund Net Assets,  line item Water Fund 401--00-00-389-90-02 to Capital Project Lime Softening Plant – Filters Upgrade 401-33-42-533-63-10.
Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission approve the bid advertisement for the final phase of the Lime Plant rehabilitation that includes plant filter and media upgrades using bid documents prepared by the consulting engineer.    The administration recommends funding for this project be provided from available Water Fund cash resources (net assets) so as not to further increase loan debt available from the Florida DEP under their State Revolving Fund loan program.   
